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December 18, 2019
Dr. Fernando Álvarez Noguera
Editor in Chief of Revista Mexicana de Biodiversidad
Universidad Nacional Autónoma de México, México.
Dear Dr. Álvarez
We hereby submit the manuscript “Differentiation of Military Macaws (Ara militaris) in captivity of using photo-identification” for consideration for publication in the Revista Mexicana de Biodiversidad.
This manuscript reports the results of our study of Military Macaw in which we explored if the face lines (feather patterns) present natural marks that can be used for the photo-identification of individuals, and how this information could be useful to conservation purposes. We found differences were found between the feather patterns on the right and left sides of the face of the same individual and also between the feather patterns on the right and left sides among individuals. Therefore, the photo-identification of Military Macaws is a reliable technique for distinguishing individuals within a population, opening the door to more specific ecological studies. We warrant that this manuscript is the original work of the authors listed and has not previously been published. It is not submitted to any other journal at this time.
All of the authors listed made substantial contributions to the manuscript and qualify for authorship, and no authors have been omitted. Berenice Núñez López and Carlos A. Soberanes-González planned and carried out fieldwork, they also critically reviewed the manuscript. Maria del Coro Arizmendi directed the research, reviewed the data, reviewed the manuscript critically and directed the revisions. Francisco A. Rivera-Ortíz conducted research, compiled data, drafted the manuscript, provided statistical analysis and revisions of the manuscript.
This research was completed through a grant of Dirección General de Asuntos del Personal Académico (DGAPA) of the Universidad Nacional Autónoma de México (UNAM).
We warrant that none of the authors has any conflict of interest in regard to this manuscript. This manuscript contains 24 pages of text, two table, two figures and two appendices.
It is also attached certificate of English editing made by Allison Marie Jermain.
We propose Dr. Katherine Renton (Instituto de Bilogía, UNAM; krenton@ib.unam.mx) and Dr. Leopoldo Daniel Vázquez-Reyes (Facultad de Estudios Superiores, UNAM; leopoldo.vazquez@unam.mx) for the review of this manuscript.
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you need any additional information. 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit, and we look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Francisco Alberto Rivera-Ortíz (Corresponding author).

Frivera@comunidad.unam.mx, frivera@cieco.unam.mx 

Berenice Núñez López (Co-author).

Carlos A. Soberanes-González (Co-author).

Maria del Coro Arizmendi (Co-author). 
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